

Tuesday 27th June 2023

Dear Parents and Carers

NEU industrial action on Wednesday 5th and Friday 7th July 2023

The date of the next NEU industrial action is approaching and I am able to update you on the implications for Hampton Infant School and Nursery.

The current information I have from NEU teaching staff is that **all children** will be able to attend school on **Wednesday 5th July** but on Friday 7th July **two classes** will be closed to all pupils.

The usual drop off and pick up arrangements will apply to those children who attend on those days.

Wednesday 5th July: Open to all pupils

Friday 7th July: Open to all pupils except pupils in 1H and pupils in 2J

All school clubs will go ahead as normal and children who are not in school during the day are able to attend a booked club by coming to the school office at 3pm.

NEU teachers are not compelled to inform school leaders of their plans to strike. It is therefore impossible to know until the morning of each strike day whether the class will have a teacher. I would advise parents of all children to ensure they have a plan for alternative child care if required. If the current situation changes we will notify parents via parenthub. If a teacher decides to take industrial action then that class would be closed to all children.

In addition, parents of children who will not be in school are entitled to collect a packed lunch to eat at home. Parents of children in 1H and 2J should email **office.hisn@hpp.school** by Thursday 29th June if they wish to collect a packed lunch for their child to eat at home.

Yours sincerely

Helen Lockey

Executive Headteacher

